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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Wednesday, August 9, 1995 at 9:00 A.M. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Dan Thiessen presided.

Councillors present were George St. Hilaire, Dick Zacharias,
Glenn Curdt, Allan Dickson, Bill Martens, Harold Dyck.

The purpose of this special meeting was to review and consider
matters pertaining to the ward boundaries for the R. M. of Morris.
The Municipal Board has rejected the Municipal Ward Boundary
By-law and Council has obtained a legal opinion of the Municipal
Board's decision, the interpretation of comments made and options
available to Council. The legal interpretation was received from
Mr. Charles Chappell of the firm of Aikins, MacAulay and
Thorvaldson.

At the start of the meeting, Council held a lengthy discussion

on the contents of the letter from Mr. Charles Chappell and course
of action should be taken given the information contained in

his letter to Council.

Moved by W. E. Martens, Seconded by D. Zacharias:
#220/95. Whereas a legal opinion has been received from Charles
Chappell of Aikins, MacAulay and Thorvaldson concerning our ward
boundaries and the Municipal Board Order No. 95C5-001;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the R. M. of Morris
accepts this opinion from our solicitor on this matter.

Carried.

Moved by Glenn Curdt, Seconded by Allan Dickson:
#221/95. Whereas the R. M. of Morris has received a legal opinion
relative to the Municipal Board Order No. 95C5-001 affecting
our ward boundaries;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Municipal Board be advised
of this legal opinion from Charles Chappell of Aikins, MacAulay
and Thorvaldson.
Carried.

Moved by George St. Hilaire, Seconded by Harold Dyck:

#222/95. Whereas a solicitor was engaged by the R. M. of Morris
to seek a legal opinion regarding the decision of the Municipal
Board regarding the issue of ward boundaries;

And Whereas the legal opinion from Charles Chappell of Aikins,
MacAulay and Thorvaldson dated August 4, 1995 states that
By-law No. 1015 is still in force;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris now proceed
to engage a consultant for the purposes of independently
recommending new ward boundaries for the R. M. of Morris.

Council then discussed a matter of the pipeline placement in

the R. M. of Morris by Centra Gas in their line installation
to Rosenort.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 P.M.
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